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The Inland Rivers Network (IRN) is a coalition of environment groups and individuals that has 

been advocating for healthy rivers, wetlands and groundwater in the Murray-Darling Basin 

since 1991.  

IRN has regularly participated as an environmental stakeholder group in the Natural Resources 

Commission (NRC) consultation and community engagement process during the review of 

water sharing plans (WSPs) covering inland NSW water sources. 

IRN offers the following comments on the Draft Evaluation Framework (the document): 

1. Clarity on Commission’s role 

The document provides a clear outline of roles and responsibilities regarding WSP reviews 

under the Water Management Act 2000 (WMA). We note that lack of sufficient resources can 

limit capacity and that the Commission takes a risk-based approach in consultation with DPE-

Water to prioritise the order of timely review of WSP and recommendations. 

Under the NSW Program Evaluation Guidelines, it would be useful for the role of DPE-Water 

to be clearer in regard to transparency and collaboration with the review process. 

2. Overall approach to WSP reviews 

It would be useful for the consideration of other relevant state-wide and regional government 

policies or agreements relevant to the plan area to include an assessment of the alignment, or 

lack thereof, of the WSP with these other processes.  

 






